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Nu Chapter turns 100!
The Nu Chapter of Tau Kappa Epsilon was founded on October 4, 1919.  This year marks the 100 year anniversary of our 
founding and it is time to celebrate!  We are all part of this living legacy that has impacted who we are as men in this world.  Please 
save the date on your calendars for a gala celebration for all of our Fraters to return to Berkeley to eat, drink and tell stories.  We 
will have several events taking place and the details are as follows:

•	 Friday, Sept 27: Cal plays Arizona State at home.  While 
the game time is still TBD, we will host a complementary 
BBQ reception at the house that afternoon for Tekes and 
their families.

•	 Saturday, Sept 28: Golf Tournament at Tilden Park, with 
tee times at 10am-12pm.  $65 per player.

•	 Saturday, Sept 28: 100 Year Anniversary Cocktail Party 
and Dinner at the University Club at Memorial Stadium, 
6-9pm. We are proud to have Jim Knowlton, Cal Athletic 
Director, as our keynote speaker for this event.

•	 Saturday, Sept 28:  After party at TKE, 9:30-?

With the exception of golf and a no-host bar for the anniversary 
dinner, all of these events will be sponsored by Nu Chapter’s 
House Corporation, so please be our guest and enjoy a special weekend with our Fraters.  If you haven’t already, be sure to reach 
out to your pledge brothers and encourage them to join.  At time of print, the following Tekes will be attending:

Dan Costello ’51
Carl Anderson ’57
Dick Anderson ’57
John Phillips ’61
Peter Winkler ’76

Mark Edelstone ’83
Christopher Burns ’84

Andrew Dun ’84
Thomas Kritzik ’85

Pete Cloven ’86
Gil Gassuan ’86

Craig Kirchner ’86
Dan Wake ’86

Chuck Dethero ’87

Rob Leposavic ’87
Robert Portillo ’87
Justin Kestelyn ’88
David Lavine ’88
Eric Lutter ’88
John Paris ’88

Joe Brabant ’90
Steve Schmidt ’90
Kinman Tong ’03
Aras Emdadi ’05
Erik Lewis ’05

Rob Campion ’06
Job Barth ’07

Dave Freeman ’07

Caleb Henderson ’07
James Stuekerjuergen ’07

Kevin Okimura ’10
Camden Andrews ’11
Christopher Lee ’12

Walker Dove ’13
Steve Edelstone ’13
Barrett Glasauer ’13

Alex  Hebels ’13
Alex  Morris ’13
Mike Rigg ’13

Alex  Bernhart ’15
Matt Cook ’15

Ethan Drechsler ’15

Weston Butera ’16
Alex Carter ’16

Samuel  Heinz ’16
Rogue Meehan ’16
Evan Williams ’18
Xander Paul ’19

Calvin Wang
Jonathan Jayaprakash 

Warren Pugash 
Colin Schoen

Aiden Kingsford
Daniel Lee

Samyukt Kannurpatti
Tom Palino

Please e-mail Peter Cloven at gobears86@gmail.com today to reserve your spot at the anniversary dinner, pregame party and golf 
tournament, as we need to get an accurate headcount for our venue. This will be a special evening that you won’t want to miss!
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Samyukt Kannurpatti - #1285

	 My name is Sam Kannurpatti. I pledged TKE as a freshman in the fall of 2017 as 
part of the Alpha Eta class. Since I joined the house, I have held the position of Sexual 
Violence Prevention Chair and served as the Chief Justice of the Judicial Committee. I 
was given the honor of serving as Prytanis for the 2019 year.
	 Thanks to the strong foundation left behind by the previous officer corps under 
the leadership of Prytanis Warren Pugash, we started this semester with excellent 
financial standing and high morale. Five out of eight officers this year started their terms 
as sophomores, and this has been a year where underclassmen have stepped up their 
involvement to help match the contributions of those who came before them.
	 The state of any organization often depends on its leadership, and I am proud to 
say that the new officer corps is off to a great start. Epiprytanis Patrick O’Sullivan brings 
wide-ranging experience to the table; he was Histor for the 2018 year. Hypophetes 
Alec Ethell has a great vision for the role and wants to help build brotherhood in new 
ways. Grammateus Spencer Gowin is a first-rate comic and his meeting minutes always 
inform our members of the goings-on in the chapter. Crysophylos Kenneth Hahn is 
dedicated and experienced, having been House Manager before ascending to the role 
of Crysophylos. Histor Kyle Tucker does a great job with organizing historic materials 
and reaching out to alumni. Pylortes Leandrew Escobedo is an excellent risk manager, 
making sure our events remain safe for all. Finally, Hegemon Aidan Kingsford is devoted 
to helping the Alpha Kappa and Alpha Lambda pledge classes become the best Tekes 
they can be.
	 While all of our members are passionate about TKE, some of us have risen to 
important roles outside of the fraternity. In particular, we have increased our influence 
in the Interfraternity Council (IFC); three members are on the IFC Executive Board. 
Hegemon Aidan Kingsford is also the IFC Vice President of Internal Affairs. Daniel Lee 
is the IFC Vice President of Recruitment, and former Crysophylos Christian Medina is 
the IFC Vice President of Events Programming.
	 Our Tekes get involved in many other organizations besides IFC. Liam Howell, Josh 
Sparler, and former Hypophetes Will Ryan are President, External Vice President, and 
Vice President of Community Responsibility, respectively, of the CalGreeks Alcohol Task 
Force (CAT) They help make sure events across the Greek community are safe weekend 
after weekend. Angel Ramos is a Greeks Against Sexual Assault (GASA) Peer Educator, 
helping to inform the Greek community to stop sexual violence. Matt Chill is a project 
lead at Beacn, one of the most highly-selective consulting clubs on campus.  And Garrett 
Wesley, notably, is a TA for CS61A, the most widely-taken computer science class at Cal. 
	 This year, we plan to improve the operations of our chapter in a multitude of ways. 
We have developed our signature philanthropy event, TKE Trivia, into a fundraising 
powerhouse. Last semester all 14 sororities sent teams, and this semester’s goal is to 
increase the amount of money raised for St. Jude Children’s Hospital. Additionally, we 
are partnering with the Chi Omega sorority to bring back our popular event, Puppies 
and Pancakes. We anticipate it to be every bit as successful as TKE Trivia. Besides 
philanthropy events, we have a number of social events on the calendar. Our signature 
spring event, Tropic Thunder, will be held this weekend. Additionally, we have big plans 
for this year’s Cal Day celebrations. Finally, we plan to amend the Chapter Constitution 
to better reflect the way the chapter currently operates. 
	 The vision for 2019 is to improve Nu Chapter as much as possible and leave our 
mark on TKE. This house has given me so much in my time here, and I want to give 
back as much as I can. I look forward to the upcoming year!
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Epiprytanis report
	 My name is Patrick O’Sullivan, and I pledged in the fall 
of 2016 as a member of the Alpha Epsilon pledge class. In the 
past I have held several roles in the Nu Chapter of TKE. In 
fall 2017 I was the Public Relations chair and was tasked with 
the responsibility of hosting our semi-annual Parents’ Dinner. 
I made an effort to reach out to our parents over the summer 
with the intention of increasing turnout from out of state and 
international parents. For the calendar year of 2018 I served 
as the chapter Histor, where I re-wrote potential new member 
history lessons and revived the forgotten TKE scrapbook in 
order to document the current events of the house. Additionally, 
I helped to found our chapter’s current alumni mentorship 
program along with chapter advisor Erik Lewis and former 
Prytanis Vasan Arul. This program pairs undergraduate active 
members with an alumni mentor in a relevant career area. 

	 I am very excited to serve as Epiprytanis for the year 2019, as 
this is a role that I’ve had interest in ever since I was introduced 
to TKE Nu. In addition to selecting and overseeing a competent 
cohort of chairs to facilitate chapter operations, my main goal as 
Epiprytanis has to do with our chapter constitution. The current 
rules of the constitution make it very hard for the chapter to 
make changes, so I aim to pass a vote at a chapter meeting to 
alter these guidelines in order for us to be able to change the 
document to better reflect the current needs of the chapter. In 
addition to TKE, I am busy this semester taking classes for my 
major in Applied Mathematics as well as searching for summer 
internship opportunities.

Crysophlos report
	 Fraters, my name is Kenneth Hahn and I am the TKE Nu 
Chrysophlos for 2019. The Nu Chapter of Tau Kappa Epsilon 
has been in tremendous shape this year. We currently have 
an active membership of 65 Fraters and a pledge class of 10 
individuals. With this increase in membership, our operating 

budget has skyrocketed from what it used to be several years 
ago. Much of that money is being spent on our amazing new 
chef, Felipe Barajas, and keeping overall morale high with more 
social and brotherhood events. We look forward to keeping our 
chapter in this great financial state as we count down the days 
until our mortgage is paid off in 2025. 
	 In the short term, we are already preparing for the 100th 
year anniversary of the Nu Chapter coming very soon, and we 
hope for you to all come so that you can witness for yourself the 
chapter at large and how much it has progressed since we started!

pylortes report
	 My name is Leandrew Escobedo and I am a member of the 
Alpha Theta (Spring 2018) pledge class of TKE-Nu. I’ve always 
wanted to be Pylortes even while I was pledging as I saw it as one 
of the most respectable jobs a person can do for the chapter and 
community. I originally became a Sexual Violence Prevention 
member for the chapter where I was able to speak to our guests 
and make sure they felt safe before entering the house for any 
event. During this time I came to really enjoy the fact that people 
would say how safe they felt at our house and that there was no 
other house that has made them feel as secure. 
	 But the best part of being Pylo is being able to maintain 
the safety of the amazing members of TKE Nu. I always express 
that I love to have input from the chapter on what works and 
what doesn’t as far as security and how the chapter believes 
security should be handled. As part my reports I want to always 
end with at least someone asking me a question or advising 
me on how they believe a certain part of security should be 
managed. I am also looking into being more involved with new 
member education in hopes to implement and provide a better 
understanding about the safety elements within the chapter. The 
earlier they are provided this information the more likely they 
will go on to be better and safer members.

Grammateus report
	 My name is Spencer Gowin and I am the Grammateus for the 
calendar year of 2019. I pledged as a part of the Alpha Epsilon class 
in the fall of 2016. As Grammateus, I feel it’s my responsibility to 
continue the excellent work done by my predecessors in keeping 
the chapter and meetings organized and efficient. To this end, 
in the course of my term I’ll be streamlining the availability of 
important documents through a TKE Nu website available to all 
active chapter members. This will include documents such as the 
constitution, costs for regularly bought supplies for parties, and 
other necessities. I hope that the creation of such a resource will 
assist in the streamlining of communication between members 
of the chapter. I also plan to work closely with our Histor to 
make many of our historical resources available on this website 
as well!

MESSAGE FROM THE officers
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Histor report
	 Greetings! My name is Kyle Tucker and I am the Histor for 
the calendar year of 2019. I’m a sophomore here at Cal studying 
EECS, and joined TKE Nu during the Spring semester of my 
freshman year. Part of the Alpha Theta pledge class, TKE has 
brought me into a group of fine young men who I am lucky to 
be able to call my brothers.
	 Part of my goals as Histor include reinstating the importance 
of TKE history to both candidate members, as well as active 
brothers. Often times history is a tool used to educate individuals 
about where our fraternity comes from as an establishment, but 
tends to not stress the growth of the Nu chapter as a whole quite 
as much as I would hope. I aim to accomplish this through 
contributing to TKE-Nu historical resources on a regular basis, 
as well as establishing new historical resources that fraters can 
contribute to as they see fit. Some implemented resources include 
personalized shared folders in which fraters from different pledge 
classes can store photos and videos from their pledge semesters 
for future reflection.
    I also hope to lead a reorganization of our chapter room into a 
nicer, cleaner room that is a better reflection of the high quality 
of individuals in our chapter. With this I hope to catalog our 
historical resources, as well as possibly provide virtual versions 
of some of these resources to fraters and alumni for easier access.
    Speaking of alumni, I hope to further brother-alumni 
relations through the continuation of football game barbecues, 
but also through the implementation of a new alumni-outreach 
program that I plan to launch this semester for the purpose 
of connecting brothers in the house with alumni who may be 
able to provide internships or jobs for the upcoming summer. 
This program will be appropriately titled, “Take Your Frater to 
Work Day,” in the hopes that such individuals create mutually 
beneficial connections that flourish into both friendships, as well 
as professional connections. Hopefully you can tell that I am 
super excited to be acting as Histor for this year, and I hope that 
you all support me in my endeavors as historian!

Hegemon report
	 My name is Aidan Kingsford and this semester’s pledge 
process is off to a strong start. We have 10 incredibly well-
rounded new member candidates in the Alpha Kappa pledge 
class who have already proven themselves to be intelligent, 
courageous, and spirited men worthy of joining the Nu Chapter 
of Tau Kappa Epsilon. As Hegemon this year, I am tailoring the 
pledge process to include increased education on Greek student 
government, such as the Interfraternity Council, CalGreeks 
Alcohol Taskforce, and Greeks Against Sexual Assault. These 
three groups on campus provide invaluable services to ensure 
that UC Berkeley’s rich Greek system can thrive for decades to 
come, and I am proud to say that our chapter is heavily involved 
in all of them. I will do my best in the weeks to come to prepare 
our candidates for a successful time in CalGreeks, whether that 

be as a member of Tau Kappa Epsilon’s Officer Corps or as a 
leader of IFC, CAT, and GASA.

Hypophetes report
	 My name is Alexander (Alec) Ethell and I am Hypophetes 
for the chapter for 2019. I was a member of the Alpha Theta 
pledge class from Spring 2018 and am excited to already get 
more involved as a member of the officer corps. For a little 
bit about myself, I am an MCB major hoping to pursue work 
in either clinical medicine and/or medical research after my 
undergraduate years here. I’m from Riverside and love spending 
my time here at Berkeley and at TKE. 
	 This year, I hope to emphasize priorities on mental health. I 
intend to do this by holding regular deep gavels, occasions where 
fraters can speak a little more deeply about problems facing 
them personally and even ask for advice, and offering specific 
periods of time when fraters can come to speak with me one 
on one about problems troubling them. I’d also like to help in 
organizing more trips to places outside of Berkeley, which tends 
to strengthen the bond between fraters. Possible destinations 
at the moment include Point Reyes, Lake Tahoe, Yosemite, 
and Mendocino National Forest. Apart from this, I’d like to 
keep regularly scheduled brotherhood events going, including 
assassins and poker nights.

Social report
	 My name is Cameron Hayes and I am the Social Chair. This 
semester’s social calendar is packed with exciting events old and 
new. In light of the continued success of our game day parties, 
we are shifting our focus from indoor spring parties to the 
backyard. Instead of the traditional “Electrify America” party, 
we are hosting a “Tropic Thunder” event to be held outside. 
Plans for a St. Patrick’s Day party are well in the works. We 
have been continually growing new relationships within the 
greek community including sororities such as Chi Omega, 
Alpha Delta Pi, Alpha Phi, Delta Gamma, along with continued 
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relations with our friends in the past: Zeta Tau Alpha, Kappa 
Alpha Theta, Delta Delta Delta and others.
	 Other than that, we are hoping to use our social budget more 
efficiently this semester, focusing our spending on things that 
stand out to party guests and less on intricate details that only 
those involved with setup will notice. As we continue to grow 
and change as a group, we have tried to evolve our social calendar 
to reflect our personality. All of the active members of Tau Kappa 
Epsilon play a crucial role in the status and effectiveness of our 
social semester, and we continue to do exciting things within our 
house and the larger greek community.

philanthropy report
	 My name is Drew Tamez and I am the Philanthropy Chair. 
Last semester, TKE Nu hosted a successful philanthropy event, 
“TKE Trivia!” From this event, we profited $1128, all of which 
was donated to St. Jude Children’s Hospital. We had participation 
from 10 different sororities, with three of them sending a total 
of two teams. Delta Sigma, formerly known as Alpha Omicron 
Pi took home first place. Sigma Kappa and Pi Phi, respectively, 
took home second and third place.
	 This semester in philanthropy, we will be hosting “TKE 
Trivia” again, and we will also put on a “Puppies and Pancakes” 
fundraising event. TKE Trivia will take place on Wednesday, 
February 27th, and we hope to have all 13 Cal sororities sign 
up this time. We are planning for “Puppies and Pancakes” to 
take place the day after Cal Day, which is Saturday, April 14th. 
After a day of celebrating Cal, we hope everyone will be ready to 
eat some pancakes and enjoy the company of puppies! For this 
event, we will be partnering with a sorority, Chi Omega, and 
Canine Companions for Independence. Canine Companions 
for Independence is a non-profit organization that enhances 
the lives of people with disabilities by providing highly trained 
assistance dogs—free of charge! The profits of this event will 
be donated to St. Jude Children’s Hospital, Make-A-Wish 
Foundation, which is Chi Omega’s philanthropy, and to Canine 
Companions for Independence. To further show our gratitude 
for Canine Companions for Independence, we will also be 

helping them out with a puppy spa day on May 5th.
	 We are all excited for this semester in philanthropy! As 
always, we appreciate everything our alumni do for us. If any of 
you would like to contact our philanthropy chair for anything 
regarding this semester in philanthropy, please email Drew 
Tamez at dtamez@tkenu.com.

	 Hello Fraters! My name is Kyle Meshna, originally from 
San Diego, I graduated from Cal in 2012 with a dual major in 
Rhetoric and Media Studies. I was a member of the Xi pledge class 
(#1092) and I later served as Hypophetes and Social Chair.
	 Immediately following graduation, a few brothers and myself 
moved to San Francisco, where I took a job as an Advertising 
Account Manager at a small independent digital advertising 
agency, ran a music blog, and DJed at many of the large clubs 
in the city. Soon thereafter, I transitioned into the mobile app 
industry, starting a new role as an Account Manager at Google. 
This eventually allowed me to move to Dublin, Ireland, where I 
lived for 2 years from 2017-2019. 
	 While living in Ireland, I travel throughout Europe, visiting 
nearly every Western European country, filling a passport, and 
experiencing loads of culture. Throughout these two years, I 
became obsessed with a new creative outlet in photography, which 
is now a small “side-hustle” source of income in addition to my 
normal day job managing app advertising for some of Google’s 
larger customers. Most recently, I have returned back home to 
San Francisco, but have been bitten by the adventure bug, so at 
the time you are reading this, I will likely be taking a solo camper 
van trip through the American Southwest. If you’re ever interested 
in following along with one of the adventures, hit me up on 
Instagram: www.instagram.com/meshna

YitB,
Kyle Meshna

Young alumni Showcase
Kyle Meshna ’12
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News of Nu Alumni
Many readers tell us this is the section of Nu News that they 
most look forward to. So it is with pleasure that we present a 
somewhat expanded section in this issue. We continue to encourage                      
alumni to contribute news and photos for us all to enjoy.

Willie Moore ’50, At age 89, Willie still loves foreign 
travel, teaching (as a volunteer docent), and playing golf (14 
handicap). Life is good!

Duncan Carter ’50 Enjoying weekly email and snail 
mail contact with frater Willson Moore ’50 from his digs in 
Honolulu and Hornby Island and points in between. Last 
October Brucie Cruickshank Carter my spouse of 67 years 
passed away thee years after first encountering pancreatic 
cancer. She leaves three children, four grandchildren, and 
two great grandsons, a cousin, a nephew, and nieces. We were 
married Aril 22, 1950 at Stanford Chapel in the presence of 
her schoolmates from Stanford and my schoolmates from Cal 
including several of my fellow fraters.

Jim Griffin ’54 Glad that the chapter is alive and doing 
well on campus.  Berkeley is a great university and blessed 
with an incredibly beautiful campus. We are all lucky to be 
associated with it.  I am still working.  My company, James R. 
Griffin, Inc., a general contractor, has been performing work 
on campus for over 30 years, and in the Bay Area, for the past 
61 years.  This year we remodeled the lecture hall at Wheeler 
Hall, built the gender neutral bathrooms at Haas Pavilion 
(Classmates in the early ‘50’s would have been shocked), 
and seismically retrofitted the student cafeteria building at 
Unit Three down the street.  My wife, Patricia, and I have 
been married 59 years.  We have three children, a Cal grad 
daughter, a biologist, Alaska, a son, UCLA, president of our 
company, lives in Berkeley, and second daughter, Elizabeth, 
a doctor at the Tang Center (Dr. Hedelman).  Her daughter, 
Julia, is a junior at Cal, now studying abroad in Copenhagen.  
My sister, Helen Griffin, one of just two women graduating 
from the architecture school at Cal in the class of 1950, is just 
now going into an assisted living facility in  Mill Valley.  I am 
a bear backer, currently with season seats for the basketball 
games, which, frankly, are usually available if anyone wants to 
use them. Go Bears!

Fred Lusk ’56, Ann and I will celebrate our 62 year 
anniversary in August. We are both doing well at a pace of 

one day at a time. We now have eight great-grand children 
ranging in age from 10 years to three months. I hope to get to 
the Christmas lunch in December.

John Bell ’56 The only trip I made this year was during 
the Somona fire in 2017.  Peggy & I got our important 
papers, clean clothes, and headed south fast.  We spent 5 days 
in Scotts Valley wondering when we’d (if ) return. Finally, we 
returned to a smoky home at Brookside Sonoma, and heard 
that the fire had broken out in the forest only a few miles 
from where we just left.  Ho-hum, another boring week!

Jerry Blalock ’60, Nothing has changed from last 
time - busy with volunteer work & enjoying my retirement.

Guy Newmark ’68 Guy wrote that Bob Testa now 
resides in Palm Springs area joining fraters Red Muhlback 
(’67) and Jack Swing.  Granger Green made a visit in Los 
Angeles in January and had lunch with fraters Newmark, 
Muhlback and Swing on board the Queen Mary.

Jack Quatman ’68 Jack writes that he retired 1 ½ years 
ago after practicing law for 43 years: 25-Alameda County 
District Attorneys Office and 18 at Quatman & Quatman 
in Whitefish,Montana. It was a fun ride but I do not miss it 
at all!

Anthony Wayne ’72 I am living in a Washington 
DC suburb and keeping active with a range of professional 
and volunteer activities. I am a public policy fellow at the 
Woodrow Wilson Center for International Scholars in 
Washington DC. I am also co-chair of the Advisory Council of 
the Wilson Center’s Mexico Institute. I speak and write often. 
You can see my written work since 2016 at www.eawayne.
com. I am also a non-resident senior advisor at the Center for 
Strategic and International Studies and the Atlantic Council, 
both in Washington. I am an advisor to HSBC bank in Latin 
America on matters related to fighting financial crime. I am 
also Treasure of the American Foreign Service Association 
(the professional association of U.S. diplomats) and the 
head of its PAC. I am also a board member of the American 
Academy of Diplomacy. In addition, I my wife and I enjoy 
our family including five grandchildren! We recently had a 
fun opportunity to meet with frater Mark Williams while 
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visiting the East Bay briefly for vacation. We talked about 
how much we valued our two years at TKE. It would be great 
to be in touch with other fraters.

Kinman Tong ’03 Kinman has been promoted to 
Partner at Moss Adams LLP.

Xander Paul ’18 I graduated from Cal with a degree 
in Environmental Economics and Policy this past December 
2018. I’m moving across the bay to Menlo Park so I can 
start work in March at Analysis Group, where I will be an 
Analyst doing economic consulting work for companies and 
the government. I’m excited to enter the next stage of my 
life as a Teke and look forward to participating in the alumni 
mentorship program.

Roy A. Hoffman Jr. ’51 (#276)
	 Roy’s wife Margie wrote that Roy passed in January 2018. He still wore his TKE ring at all times, worn smooth.

Dr. Richard C. Peterson ’53 (#334)
	 Richard’s wife Vivian wrote that frater Richard Peterson (1953) passed in 2016 in Vancouver, WA. Richard graduated 
with a degree in Geology, worked for Standard Oil, and was a full-time professor. Community service was very important to 
Richard and he was very active in the Kiwanis organization and it’s Children’s Cancer Program.

Donald C. Romeo ’57 (#388) 
	 Hal Plimpton writes: It’s with sadness that we share the news that Don Romeo, passed away on December 28, 2018. He 
had been in assisted living in Petaluma for the last two years.  According to his wife Marge, Don had suffered several strokes 
in recent months.
	 Our friendship began in 1954 when we were TKE fraternity brothers at Berkeley, class of 1957.  At Cal, he was a spirited 
Oski. He loved music, barbershop quartet singing, and was an accomplished photographer. A man with a great sense of 
humor and a fine chef.  We remained in touch over the years, visiting him several times during his many years teaching in 
Germany, When he eventually returned to the States,  I was best man at his wedding to Marge, his college sweetheart. He was 
a wonderful friend and I will always treasure the happy memories of the times we shared together. Rest in peace Don, we will 
miss you.  YITB...Hal
	 There are no planned services or memorials. Sympathy messages can be sent to Marge at:
	 Marge Romeo
	 1523 Gretchen Court 
	 Rohnert Park, CA 94928 
	 Phone: (707) 584-5778

Time, like an ever rolling stream, bears all its sons away.  - Anglican Hymn
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All young alumni are invited to attend the annual TKE Young Alumni Weekend to be held from August 16-18. This year’s 
trip will once again be at South Lake Tahoe, in an enormous 5,600 sq ft house. This is an amazing opportunity to spend the 
weekend with sun, fun, and Fraters. This year’s trip has already gathered a lot of buzz, and it expected to be a boatload of fun.

The Destination:  Sleeps 18 in Beds  /  Hot Tub  /  Outdoor Grill  /  Game Room (Pool, Foosball, Ping-Pong, Air Hockey)
	 Full Service Bar  /  High Definition Plasma TVs  /  Several Large Outdoor Decks  /  1.5 Miles from Casinos

Cost:  $400 (plus a $50 refundable deposit (to be returned after the trip). Housing, food, and refreshments are included in the cost.
The $50 refundable deposit is your official RSVP. The remainder of the payment ($400) must be received by May 15.

Payment: May be made by VENMO at https://venmo.com/anthony-wright-2 or by check (contact Anthony for address).

Young alumni reunion 2019

Where: Cave Rock, Lake Tahoe, NV
When: August 16-18
Costs: $400 + $50 Refundable Deposit ($450 Total Due)

Early arrival will be available for those who prefer to arrive Thursday 
night instead of Friday morning. However, food and refreshments 
will not be provided until Friday.

Refunds: While we do everything we can to help a Frater in a sticky 
situation, once the house reservation has been fully paid for in May 
we will be unable to refund that portion of the trip.

- Before May 15: Full refund
- May 15 – August 1: Partial Refund of $175+$50 Deposit
- After August 1: Partial Refund of $50 Deposit Only

INFO/RSVP: More information about the event is available 
online where you can also RSVP. Please circulate this email to any 
interested Fraters who may have missed this announcement. We 
hope to see you in Lake Tahoe!

If you have any questions about the trip feel free to contact Anthony 
Wright (awright@tkenu.com).


